11th April 2012:  Berkeley Alexander has today urged brokers to speak to leaseholders of a flat about the risks of underinsurance.

“It is becoming increasing common in England & Wales (different laws apply in Scotland) that the freeholder of a property asks each individual leaseholder to insure their own flat within a property. Many leaseholders are totally unaware of the risk of underinsurance.  They fail to understand, or do not have it explained, when taking out their policy, that the sum insured may not be adequate and is limited only to the cost of building their individual flat”, says Geoff Hall, MD at Berkeley Alexander.  “The risk in a total loss situation is that if another part of the property is uninsured, the entire premises may not get rebuilt leaving them paying a mortgage on a property that no longer exists”. 
Geoff’s warning comes in the wake of news from The Building Cost Information Service (BCIS) that buildings insurance arranged for individual flats carries a significant risk of underinsurance should a catastrophic total loss incident occur.  Policyholders without cover can face significant financial loss, with payouts falling far short of the market value of their flat whilst still having the burden of mortgage payments.  

The risk also extends to brokers, who face both reputation and commercial damage for not addressing this issue with their customers. “This is an issue that could backfire on brokers and I urge you to ensure that your leaseholder clients understand the potential exposures of not having the right buildings cover in place should the worst happen” says Geoff.
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For further information, please contact Kelly Prior at Spotlight Communications 07730 572878 or email kelly@spotlightcomms.co.uk
